Resolution GCC23-24
Celebration of Dr. Edward Hammond, Parliamentarian

WHEREAS

For the past 25 meetings of the Sigma Phi Epsilon Grand Chapter Dr. Edward Hammond has masterfully
orchestrated the legislative process mentoring undergraduates, District Governors, National Directors and
Grand Presidents through over 750 resolutions that has defined our fraternity; and

WHEREAS
His red blazer charged with the SigEp coat of arms is a icon of Grand Chapter elections; and

WHEREAS
The phrase “since it is being moved by committee a second is not required” rings in our ears after all these
years; and

WHEREAS
Throughout these 50 years, Ed has had a profound impact of all the leaders of our fraternity since his first
conclave as parliamentarian; therefore be it

RESOLVED
That this 58th Grand Chapter Conclave give Ed a heartfelt thank you and recognize his unselfish gift of
friendship and guidance; and

RESOLVED
That the Grand Chapter prepare an engraved certificate of appreciation for Brother Hammond to celebrate
50 years of service to our fraternity as parliamentarian.

Committee: National Board of Directors
Committee Recommends: Pass
Grand Chapter Action: Pass
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